
SPONGE 2020
Co-creating a climate-resilient Somerset
The SPONGE 2020 project is an Interreg 2 Seas project, part-funded by the European 

Regional Development Fund, which is working across Europe to use nature-based 

solutions to prevent flooding and make communities more resilient to climate change.

We are creating a range of Sustainable 
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Our work is evidence-led, 

participatory and place-based –

community involvement and using 

local knowledge is essential.
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In the Somerset pilot, we are working across 

Taunton to implement solutions which:

Issue: Selworthy school is within a surface water flood zone, which means it is at risk of flooding during heavy rain. 

Action: When we first visited the school we worked with staff and identified an area where water runs off the playground, builds up and causes 

issues at the emergency access area. It was decided that building a raingarden in a nearby grassed area could take water from the paved area and 

reduce this flood risk, while also providing a space for the children to play and learn and a habitat for wildlife.

Once we had an initial plan, we held sessions with the staff, students and parents. The students were encouraged to test diff erent smells, textures and 

colours, learn about seeds and types of plants, and use paint, craft materials and pictures to create a collage of what they wanted in their raingarden. 

The second session was a drop-in for staff and parents. Posters explained about SuDS and showed a conceptual design for the raingarden. Attendees 

were invited to note down any concerns and suggestions. Responses were very positive, and the attendees had a wealth of creat ive ideas that added 

value to design, not only aesthetically but also in terms of the benefits the children will be able to gain from the space.

After the main construction work was completed, a final session was held to get the students and parents involved with planting up the raingarden. 

Children of all abilities took part, and there was a great turn out of enthusiastic family and friends.

Outcome: The finished raingarden is now an accessible and interactive part of the school grounds, with interesting colours, textures and smells 

creating a sensory and educational space, while also reducing the risk and impact of surface water flooding. 


